
THE WHITE HOUSE 

WASHJNGTON 

April 30, 1943 . 

Dear Mr . Carter : 

That is wonderful news about the boy, 
and we are all delighted. 

We were all disappointed not to see 
you when we were in Fort Worth . Mrs . Brady and 
I did, however, see Mrs . Dealcins who, as always, 
looked after us . We had luncheon with her at 
the Club and enjoyed our visit . She is a fine 
person and you are a lucky man to have such an 
efficient and loyal secretary. They are hard 
to find . 

With all good wishes to you, 

1::i1e2 
Grace G. Tully 

Private Secretary 

Mr . Amon G. Carter, 
Fort Worth Star-Telegram, 
Fort Worth, Texas . 
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